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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF EL SALVADOR OFFERING TO HOST 
THE SEVENTEENTH INTER-AMERICAN CONFERENCE OF MINISTERS OF LABOR

PERMANENT MISSION OF EL SALVADOR

TO THE 
ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

VERBAL NOTE 242/2010


The Permanent Mission of El Salvador to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development in connection with the interest expressed by El Salvador to host the Seventeenth Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML).

In this regard, this Permanent Mission encloses herewith a copy of an official communication from the Minister of Labor and Social Security, Ms. Victoria Marina Velásquez de Avilés, addressed to the Secretary General of the Organization, Mr. Jose Miguel Insulza, in which she officially extends the offer to host the Seventeenth Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML) in the city of San Salvador from September 21 to 23, 2011.


The Permanent Mission of El Salvador avails itself of the occasion to reiterate to the General Secretariat assurances of its highest and most distinguished consideration. 

Washington, D.C., September 13, 2010
To the

Executive Secretariat for Integral Development, 

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.


MINISTRY OF LABOR AND SOCIAL SECURITY


San Salvador, El Salvador, C.A.

San Salvador, September 10, 2010

Official Letter DM No. 430/10

Official Letter DRIT No. 1162/10

His Excellency

Jose Miguel Insulza

Secretary General

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

Excellency,

I have the honor of writing to express the interest of the Ministry of Labor and Social Security of El Salvador, which is under my charge, to host the Seventeenth Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML) of the OAS which, with the Organization’s consent, would be held in the city of San Salvador from September 21 to 23, 2011.

I should not neglect to say that in the course of the Sixteenth IACML held in October 2009, in Buenos Aires, Argentina, we expressed our interest to sponsor this conference and received the endorsement of all the ministers present.  Through this letter we wish to ratify that undertaking.

For us it will be a great honor and a privilege to host this conference which is, without question, the most important forum in the region for reaching consensus on the most pressing challenges and realities that we face in the world of work.  This conference will enable us to continue to work in unison for the benefit of the workers of the region.

I take the opportunity to express to you assurances of my highest esteem and consideration.


Victoria Marina Velásquez de Avilés


Minister of Labor and Social Security
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